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Report on the accounts of IfJ 

July 17 – July 18 

I am pleased to present my report on the accounts of IfJ for the year to 31 July 2018. 

The requirement for our charity (which is a Charitable Incorporated Organisation) is to 

produce receipts and payments accounts. These show the cash transactions that have taken 

place in the year. Also shown on the slide are the accounts of the previous year. 

The main components of our income are subscriptions from members, fees we charge for 

attendance at events such as the AGM and the annual conference and donations or 

sponsorship. 

Membership subscriptions are slightly more than last year. We have a total of 129 members 

at the end of July 2018 compared with 122 members the previous year end. 

The significant reduction in event attendance fees arises from the decision not to charge for 

attendance at the conference in Spring this year. It has not yet been decided whether that 

policy will continue in future. 

As last year we have been very fortunate to receive substantial sponsorship, in particular 

from Lady Henrietta Saint George, who has been a consistent and generous supporter of 

IfJ‘s objectives. 

Particular items to note in our expenditure are the costs of our administrative assistant who 

is proving very valuable and freeing up volunteer trustees to get on with their day jobs. 

In December 2017, in preparation for the release of the Victim’s Commissioners report 

Voice for the Voiceless (Jan 2018) the trustees took the decision to seek advice from 

Philippa Budgen, media consultant. 

Our anticipation of wide media interest was correct and the training, support and contacts 

Philippa Budgen offered proved to be invaluable. Since then the media trained trustees have 

been able to share their knowledge with other trustees and IfJ members.  

We are also now paying the travel expenses of committee members attending our 

meetings.  

Overall for the year, we show a small surplus of £1600 of income over expenditure. This 

emphasises how important it is for IfJ to generate new sources of income and reduce our 

dependence on generous sponsorship in future. 

Richard H Lambert, Treasurer, 30 October 2018 


